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CONTROLLED RELEASE - ASSINIBOINE DIKES

· A controlled release along the Assiniboine River dikes between Portage la Prairie and Headingley would be needed to reduce the substantial risk of an uncontrolled breach along the dikes.  

· The release would happen at an oxbow on the Assiniboine River east of Portage la Prairie.  The area is known as the Hoop and Holler Bend. 

· The site was selected because it would provide the most benefit to downstream areas between Portage la Prairie and Headingley.  It would also provide the least risk and best management for the release of water and is the closest location to the La Salle watershed, meaning it would allow for the most predictable flow of water after the release. 

· The area affected by the controlled release is at significant risk of an uncontrolled breach that would send far more water into the area than a controlled release.

· The release would be a spill of water over a notch in the dike that has been reinforced with rock.  The notch is 65 metres wide and about 2.5 m deep.

· The spill would happen when rock is removed from the notch in a controlled manner to allow only a certain amount of cubic feet per second (cfs) to be released.  Once the release is finished, rock would be replaced and reinforced to stem the flow of water.

· Water would spill over the notch and move slowly across the landscape causing overland flooding.  Crews would continually monitor the release and heavy equipment would be stationed south and east of the controlled release site to help control the flow of water.

· The current plan is for the initial release of water to commence early on Saturday, May 14.  After a few hours, the flow would be approximately 500 cfs.  This amount would be continually reassessed and modified as necessary.  Based on the current forecast, the controlled release flows could gradually increase to between 2,500 and 3,000 cfs over the following days.

· The controlled release was able to be delayed because of the extensive progress that has been made to enhance the capacity of the Portage Diversion by 9,000 cfs (to 34,000 cfs from 25,000 cfs).

· Homes in the immediate area of the release have been evacuated and protected using flood tubes.  Residents in affected areas that are further away from the release are also getting assistance to protect their homes and are on evacuation alert. 
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